
The Virtual Public Information Centre No. 2, which included a presentation video, a detailed webpage and background information handouts, was posted to the project webpages on March 31, 2021, along with a question period for interested individuals to provide comments on both studies via project emails. The presentation provided a summary of the Phase 2 alternative solutions identified and the evaluation process used to determine the preliminary recommended solutions for the G.E. Booth Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) and Clarkson WWTP. The PIC materials can be viewed on either of the two project webpages at:
www.peelregion.ca/Clarkson
www.peelregion.ca/GEBooth

During the 2-week engagement period, we received approximately 143 visits to the project webpages.  Most of the visits were to the G.E. Booth WWTP website.  Comments and feedback were received from key stakeholders during the PIC comment period, including the need to consider, manage and/or protect the following: 

· Lake Ontario water quality, water users, near-by water treatment plant intakes and nearshore environments 
· On-site and surrounding natural habitats  
· Archaeological resources (if identified)  
· Energy efficient technologies and energy recovery 
· Odour, noise and air emissions during both construction and operation 
· Visually aesthetic landscaping and designs
· Impacts associated with climate change
The above factors are being considered in the development and evaluation of alternative treatment technologies and design concepts at each of the WWTPs as part of Phase 3 of the Class Environmental Assessment (EA) process.


